GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

JULY NEWSLETTER

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

At its last Committee Meeting the Community Association considered the idea of organising a holiday abroad from the village. Watch this space for further details in September.

The next two Bingo Sessions have been arranged for Tuesday, 26th July and Tuesday, 30th August at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

Bus Timetables - please note that there are two additions to the Bus Timetables issued with the last Newsletter and these are as follows:-

- (1) 11.35 am FlO out of Mold to Gwernymynydd and Pantymwyn
- 2.35 pm FlO out of Mold to Gwernymynydd and Pantymwyn

DOGS

Once again, complaints have been received from residents of the village and in particular from those living in Erw'r Fron and Maes-y-Wern, concerning the fouling of pavements and grass verges by dogs. On behalf of all residents and pedestrians who have appealed to the Community Association for help, we make an earnest appeal to dog owners to do all in their power to avoid this nuisance and health hazard. Your co-operation in this matter will be much appreciated by all.

SKIP

There is to be a change with regards to the presence of the Skip in the village. Commencing Friday, August 5th, the Skip will be here every fortnight from Friday afternoon until the following Monday morning. The dates in August and early September therefore are Friday, 5th August until Monday, 8th August, Friday, 19th August until Monday, 22nd August and Friday, 2nd September until Monday, 5th September. This will be only for an experimental period, chowever, and will be dependant upon sensible use by all concerned.

HAFOD RUN

The Show Committee would like to thank everyone involved in making the Gwernymynydd Hafod Run a huge success - a record entry of over 180 competitors, Senior and Junior. Generous local businesses, residents and village organisations donated the prizes and lots of willing helpers worked hard on the evening. Special thanks to John Edwards who proved himself once again to be the fittest Committee member by directing the race and then actually taking part and winning a prize also.

THURSDAY CLUB

The Senior Citizens who attend the Thursday Club are organising a trip to Llandudno on Tuesday, 9th August. There are a number of seats available on the coach at a cost of £2.50. If anyone is interested in going (you don't have to be a Senior Citizen) would they please contact either Dilys Davies (MOLD 57225) or Lilian Roberts, 2, Maes-y-Wern.

NATIONAL CHILDRENS HOMES

The annual collection id aid of the National Childrens Homes will take place during the first two weeks of September. Anyone who can help this year should please contact Gwen Dixon - MOLD 4088. We have never had collectors for the Llys Enfys area - any offers please? Anyone over the age of 16 is eligible to act as a collector.

DATES TO REMEMBER :-

F

Tuesday, 26th July Friday, 5th August Friday, 19th August Tuesday, 30th August

Friday, 2nd September

- Bingo, 7-30 pm Village Centre.

- Skip comes to village.

- Skip comes to village.

- Bingo, 7-30 pm Village Centre.

- Skip comes to village.

Judith and Roger Stephenson would like to thank all friends in the village for the many cards, gifts and good wishes they received on the birth of their daughter, Hannah Louise.

REMINDER - All news for insertion in the Newsletter MUST be received by the second Wednesday of every month at the latest. Failure to do so will result in the news being held over until the next month.

Please note that there will be no Newsletter in August. News for the September edition should be received by Wednesday, September 14th.